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Dates to Remember: 

 

*MONDAY’S ARE MINIMUM DAYS – DISMISSAL AT 1:45 PM* 
 
Week of 11/25/19 - Thanksgiving Break NO SCHOOL 
Tuesday, December 3rd – Make up Picture Day!! 
12/20/19 thru 1/6/20 – Christmas Break NO SCHOOL 
Monday 1/20/20 – Martin Luther King Day NO SCHOOL 
 

Every Friday is SPIRIT DAY! Wear school teal and grey or Oak Run 
T-Shirts 
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Dear Oak Run Elementary School Families, 
 

We are grateful at Oak Run School! 
 

As we prepare to take a short break from school for Thanksgiving, we want to express our gratitude for 
everyone who makes it possible for students to come to school every day, on time, ready to learn.  We 
would like to thank our students and families for making daily attendance a priority, because they know 
the habit of attendance will help them do well in the classroom and eventually in a career. We would like 
to thank our teachers who pour their energy into making each classroom an exciting place for exploration 
and knowledge and committing to coming to school to education students each day.  In addition, we 
would like to thank our support staff who provide and make possible the programs families, students, and 
staff rely on each day. Lastly, we would like to thank our community volunteers who provide the extra 
hands and attention our students need. 
  
We appreciate each one of you and we look forward to seeing you after the Thanksgiving Break.  We also 
hope you will keep in mind that school is closed November 25 through November 29, and reopens 
Monday, December 2nd. 

 
We especially appreciate each family’s efforts to avoid taking extra days off during the holiday 
season.  Just a few missed days here and there, even if they’re excused absences, can add up to too much 
lost learning time and leave your child behind in school.  

 
Warm Holiday wishes to you all! 

 
Sue Cooper 
Superintendent/Principal 
scooper@oakrunschool.org 
(530) 472-3241 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



Oak Seed Preschool - Mrs. Lisa’s Class 

 

 

 

 
Oak Seed Preschool 

Ms. Lisa’s Class 
Week of November 22, 2019 

 

 



Mr. Adam’s TK- 2nd Grade Class  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Ms. Anne’s 3rd-5th Grade Class 
 

 

 

 

 
 
 
Greetings, Upper Elementary Parents and Guardians! 
 

This week, I’ve had the pleasure of meeting and talking with several of you in person at parent/teacher conferences. During that 
process, a few patterns have emerged:  
 

You’re delighted about some aspects of Montessori philosophy: Its child-centered approach gives students confidence and pride. Its 
wonderful way of illustrating math concepts uses beautiful, touchable materials that engage the child. Montessori’s high-minded 
and idealistic philosophies inspire you to be a better parent, and a better steward to your fellow humans. There are a number of 
niceties that make the tradition appealing and charming. 
 
However! You’re concerned about your child’s learning. Many of the students in this cohort are testing below state standards, and 
you don’t want that to continue. Guess what? Neither do I! 
 

But guess what else? There’s more to Montessori. When we train in this style of teaching, yes, we learn how to tread lightly in the 
classroom whenever we can. But we also learn a rigorous and particular curriculum of more than 800 very specific lessons in seven 
disciplines--language, geography, geometry, mathematics, history, art, and music--designed to give students the keys to 
understanding their world. We even hand-write our own notes on these lessons, type and illustrate them, and generate our own 
personal set of indexed teacher textbooks. When we leave training, we’re recommended to deliver 4-6 of these lessons to our 
students every day, repeating as necessary until they master every concept. And many of our 100-year-old lessons match current 
State Standards so closely, it’s almost as if the state has been borrowing ideas from Montessori. 
 

I’m committed to delivering that side of Montessori to my classroom, and to that end, I’ll be asking for different habits from my 
students in the coming trimester. I’ll more frequently be asking my whole class to be quiet at the same time, to write on the same 
topics at the same time, to memorize all their multiplication facts by mid-trimester, and to eat their snacks silently while listening to 
what I’m saying.  
 

During this next trimester, you may hear (even more often than before) that Ms. Anne is a mean lady, but I promise I’m not. The fact 
is, this group hasn’t heard or retained enough Montessori lessons yet, and because we’re Upper Elementary, we’re running out of 
spare time.  
 

We test-piloted a high-control classroom last week in preparation for report cards, and it actually went better than expected. I 
thought that students would chafe at my detailed explanations of each state learning standard, but they didn’t; they (mostly) 
listened! It turned out that they WANTED more information about how to succeed and what to study. And this Wednesday during 
the power outage when I repeated my experiment--this time giving the classic Montessori lessons instead of dry report card 
translations--most students were thoroughly engaged, and many were excited all day. So, at least until we’re caught up 
academically, we’re going to keep doing things this way. 
 

Over this break, please prepare your child for our new trimester’s firm expectations:  
 

 You’ll be expected to listen to Ms. Anne and Ms. Leah whenever they’re talking, because now the whole class will hear the 
same lessons at the same time. 

 You’ll need to work within the options given. Ms. Anne will show things and explain them, then give you timed work breaks 
and a short menu of work choices to explore. Pick from the list; don’t try to order off-menu. Work with assigned partners 
and don’t whine to work with friends. 

 Privileges like having snack and needs like using the bathroom shouldn’t be a big deal, take a long time, or distract from the 
teacher. You’re there to learn. You can use the bathroom swiftly and snack silently. 

 It’s going to be fun! You’ll learn a lot every day and we want to hear all about it! There are more than 800 lessons in 
Montessori! You’ll be busy! Being busy is natural and awesome! New pencils! Full journals! Bigger ideas! Better skills! 

 
 
Let’s fast-track next trimester together, 
Ms. Anne 

  



Ms. Zollars’ 6th-8th Grade Class 

 

 

 

 

Dear families, 
 
We welcomed 2 new students (one 6th, one 7th) to our classroom this week! This month we also welcomed 
our formerly homeschooled 8th grader to regular class attendance. We now have 15 students: yay!  I 
appreciate having you. We continue our usual studies, with special emphasis this week on math and practice 
pages on individual skill levels. 
 
If our parent-teacher conference is interrupted by PG&E, PLEASE contact me as soon as possible to 
reschedule. I will able to meet you at another location or time. 
 

Best wishes,  
Michele Zollars 
530-691-8390 
mzollars@oakrunschool.org 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 
 
Happy Friday!  
 
This week I’ve been able to reflect on the things I’m thankful for and what stands out so much is my family and Oak Run 
School.. the students, the parents and the staff and the community that cares so much. Thank you for all you do.  I love 
you all so much.  
 
As the Thanksgiving holiday approaches I hope that you enjoy it with friends and family and that your heart is filled with 
joy.  The students at Project Share have many times filled my heart with joy and I’m going to miss the fun we have as I 
won’t be returning to work after school when we come back from break. Times change just as seasons do and the times 
are changing for me and my family as Winter and the holidays approach us. I’m looking forward to spending more time 
at home and with everyone I love and more time doing things I enjoy and going on adventures. I hope you spend the 
times ahead doing the same. This is a beautiful life we live and such a wonderful community to be a part of. I’m so 
grateful for all of it.   
 
Although I’m not going to be here every day after school anymore, I’m not going far and I’ll still be involved with the 
school and all of our kids and will sub at Project Share as needed. Thank you all so much for all of the opportunities and 
memories we’ve made together at Project Share. This is not good bye, it’s just see you later! 
 
Sending all my love and warmest wishes to all, 
 
Ms. Nicole  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

  

 



 



 

 

 

 

 

Greetings,  

It seems like a never-ending chore to clean up the garden, rake leaves, turn compost, cover outdoor beds for 

the winter and pull weeds. But the reward comes from seeing the fruits of your labor! We hope to soon supply 

the kitchen with carrots, radishes, kale, bok choy, beets, snow peas, cauliflower and spinach! Every week, we 

watch our babies grow! 

~ Mr. Adam 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

  

Dear Oak Run Parents, 

 

Our Music students have been invited to sing at the Oak 
Run Historical Church on Sunday, December 1st @ 6:00 
pm. The Students will be singing Christmas carols. 

More details to come. 

 

 

 



 



 



 

 

 
  

 
 

Did you know that fourth graders, who participate in the Every Kid Outdoors program, are eligible for a free 
Christmas tree permit?  The Every Kid Outdoors program introduces 4th graders to the public lands in their own 
backyards and beyond.  To receive a free Christmas tree permit, 4th graders with the help of their parents, need to 
visit the website www.everykidoutdoors.gov and follow the steps to obtain their pass. Once complete, they can 
download and print their pass.   
 

Teachers may also visit the website and download lesson plans to complete with their 4th grade students and print 
passes for them.  Fourth graders must then accompany a parent to any Shasta-Trinity National Forest office in order 
to receive their free Christmas Tree permit. 
 

Permits may be purchased through mail or by going to the Shasta-Trinity National Forest Headquarters off of Avtech 
Parkway, Shasta Lake Ranger Station in Mountain Gate, Mt. Shasta Ranger Station, McCloud Ranger Station 
Weaverville Ranger Station, Harrison Gulch Ranger Station, and Hayfork Ranger Station. 
 

Please go to www.fs.usda.gov/stnf for more information or call (530) 226-2500. 
 

INTERESTING FACT:  Did you know that the Christmas Tree that will be placed at the Sacramento Capitol came out of 
the Shasta County from the  Latour Mountain Demonstration Forest (located between Shingletown and 
Whitmore). Article link 
 

ATTENTION 4th GRADE PARENTS 



 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 



 

Email Directory: 

 
 Sue Cooper  Superintendent/Principal scooper@oakrunschool.org 
 Tina Pollycutt  Office Manager  tpollycutt@oakrunschool.org 
 Tiffany Fulkerson  Administrative Asst.  tfulkerson@oakrunschool.org 
 Alicia Shaefer  Office Assistant  ashaefer@oakrunschool.org 
 Lisa Cunningham  Preschool Director  lcunningham@oakrunschool.org 
 Adam Mankoski  TK- 2nd GradeTeacher  amankoski@oakrunschool.org 
 Anne Adams  3rd-5th Grade Teacher  aadams@oakrunschool.org 
 Michele Zollars  6th-8th Grade Teacher  mzollars@oakrunschool.org 
 Jordan Butler  Food Manager   jhisey@oakrunschool.org 
 Rose Duran  Instructional Aide  rduran@oakrunschool.org 
 Leah Klein   Instructional Aide  lklein@oakrunschool.org 
 Zarrin Klotzer  Sue Barton Specialist  zklotzer@oakrunschool.org 
 Becky Carr   Music/Choir Director  bcarr@oakrunschool.org 
 Kansas Simonis  School Board President ksimonis@oakrunschool.org 
 Montara Strawn  School Board Clerk  mstrawn@oakrunschool.org 
 Philomene Swenson School Board Member pswenson@oakrunschool.org 
 LeeAnn Mollath  School Board Member lmollath@oakrunschool.org 
 Stan Statham  School Board Member sstatham@oakrunschool.org 
 Nicole Sabah  Project SHARE Coordinator nsabah@shastacoe.org 
 Dianna Campbell  Cook    dcampbell@oakrunschool.org 
 Sharon Davis  RSP Teacher   sdavis@columbiasd.com 

 


